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Significant growth in health research has occurred in Egypt during the last ten years.  Such growth in research activities needs to be accompanied by a commensurate development of ethics review capacity and bioethics infrastructure.  Research in Egypt will be hindered without adequate ethics review.  To enhance Egyptian bioethics capacity, a training program in research ethics is being conducted under a grant from the Fogarty International Center of the National Institutes of Health in the United States.  The training program will include educational programs, research grants, and performance of research in the field of research ethics.

A description of this training program is provided at: http://medschool.umaryland.edu/epidemiology/hretie.html. Educational programs will include:

Fellowship Program in Health Research Ethics: The Fellowship Program is a two-year training program in research ethics that leads to the granting of a Master of Science Degree.  The program is open to physicians, nurses, scientists, bioethicists, lawyers, philosophers, social scientists, and other scholars. Successful candidates will spend twelve months doing course work at the University of Maryland, Baltimore, Maryland, USA.  Trainees will receive a stipend that is expected to cover their living expenses in the USA, tuition fees, economy class airfare, and laptop computer. Trainees will spend a second year in Egypt performing a research project in research ethics.  Trainees are expected to make a substantial impact in their institution/community in the field of research ethics.  Applications are due by 10th January, 2005 and trainees are expected to arrive in the US in June of 2005. 

Workshops:  Workshops on Research Ethics will be held annually in Cairo and other cities in Egypt.  Individual workshops will also be conducted for research ethics committees in Egypt.

Research Grants: Research grants in the amount of 3,000 Egyptian pounds are available to qualified individuals to conduct small projects in research ethics.  

Research in Research Ethics:  To understand the attitudes and perspectives of individuals involved in research in Egypt, we plan to perform research consisting of interviews and surveys.  The first project will involve an interview study of members of Egyptian research ethics committees.  We will present a more complete description of this research project and as well as preliminary findings at the 2004 Association of Egyptian-American Scholars Conference.

